Holy Innocents – notes to accounts year ending 31 December 2018

The accounts are run on a receipts and payments basis.

We hold a number of endowment funds providing a small variable income and valuation depending on market conditions. These are supervised by the diocese.

There are two restricted funds which are a legacy from the sale of the church school 30+ years ago. Money was borrowed from these funds to re-order the church and under the terms of the Charity Commission, cannot be used until the original capital has been restored. With current interest rates, this does not seem likely.

The designated funds are small pots of money held within the accounts for identified uses such as the Sunday school etc. These have often arisen from donations for a specific reason.

The general fund is the money available for use by the church as directed by the PCC. Following a very generous legacy from Mr G Hughes two years ago, a number of expensive repairs and renovations have been possible. During 2018, our major expense was the repair of the organ. This was offset by reclaiming the VAT from the Listed Places of Worship Scheme. 

We have invested £50k in the CCLA Global Equity Income Fund that should provide a better sustainable return than a deposit account.

Other sources of income generation include concerts (already taking bookings for 2020), rent for the telecomms equipment in the tower and a one year rental agreement for the use of the car park by the construction company Bardsley. The Marthoma church will be moving to their own building during 2019. The Pentecostal church use the Lady Chapel for I hour on Sunday evenings.

The pub next door continue to pay a rent to use the path for deliveries according to their licence.

Alteri choir use the church for rehearsals and this academic year, the University Gospel Choir have agreed to use us during term time. 

Our income from giving is slowly declining and is consistent with the demographic changes.

After stopping the Christmas Fair in 2016, we held a gift day in 2017 but did not do this for 2018.

Our major expense is the Parish Share – we continue to pay the assessment in full. 

Utility payments are in line with expectations.

General expenses for upkeep of services and grounds maintenance remain within reason.

Lent and Advent retiring collections and donations are self supporting and do not affect the church finances adversely. 

We will need to look ahead to alternative income streams when Marthoma and the car park rental end.

